
Dear Senate Energy and Resources Committee, 

Please vote no on SB 2137.  This legislature did the right thing last time by putting an 

end to this nonsense.  I am almost 85 years old, I remember when there weren’t much 

for deer in North Dakota.  Just seeing a deer was a big deal!  The game and fish has a 

tough job, but they’ve done a real good job over my lifetime in managing wildlife.  

Almost all hunting is better now than it was when I was kid.  Way more wildlife. Let the 

professionals do what they were trained to do.  Animals eating off bait piles is going to 

spread disease, this is common sense. 

 

 

Thank you for your time, 

 

Russell Wahl 

Bismark, ND 


